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OVERVIEW DESIGN of Flood Risk Storage Requirements for Countryside Development Proposals
Developments of this scale require SuDS (sustainable urban drainage) designs which use lagoons, swales, rainwater harvesting and/or underground storage to hold back rainwater run-offs from the newly-covered landform, related to the discharge rate/flow that currently applies to the site as 'greenfield'.  With low lying, Weald Clay soils and relatively flat landscapes north of Marden, it is difficult to design any SuDS that would not be submerged in winter months, so any lagoons or swales designed into the 'open space' green areas would be necessarily quite shallow in depth (probably 0.3-0.5m of useable 'depth' at most).  This would mean large areas of land being sculpted into landforms for 'holding back' the volumes of rainwater run-off from developments, and these would be necessarily formed at the lower topographical extents of the development, precisely where Winter flooding in 2019/20 meant inundation of the land/roads from purely 'greenfield' run-off.  
Mike Summersgill, a chartered water/soils engineer with 45years of industry experience in development work and a Past President of the UK water engineers' professional body, CIWEM (www.ciwem.org), has carried out some broad-brush calculations using the national SuDS design tool (www.uksuds.com), and computed that, just for the residential area proposed to the north of the school and 'local centre' on the development layout, some 20,000-25,000 cubic metres of 'total storage' would be required for the 1/100 year design flood event.  If that is translated into a 0.5m depth of water, then 40-50,000 square metres of land would be required for lagoon storage (4-5ha of a 25ha development footprint, so 20% equivalent developed area); if a more probable design depth of 0.3m is used for storage capacity, then 6-8 ha would be required – much more than the defined area of 'open space' that is shown along Underlyn Lane on the layout.
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